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From Marian & Carlton Maslen   Cabbage Tree Rd. Williamtown.

This project will adversely affect us as we retired here with the intention of downsizing
 when we got older, my husband is 81 and has Alzimers, and I am 78.but we cannot move
 as our property is unsaleable due to PFAS contamination, and now this proposed San
 Mine.
Our quality of life and health will be affected by the noise and dust from the sand mining,
 and the road noise from the additional truck movements to an already busy road, with a
 90K speed limit, we are now finding it hard to enter and exit our drive way,without all the
 additional trucks that will be roaring up and down this road..
We are unable to remove soil produce or rubbish from our property due to the
 contamination, so how how will the Sand Mine to do so when the mine is also in the Red
 Zone? The Port Stephen Council and the Mining company will make Millions from this
 project if it goes ahead, but AT OUR EXPENSE. how is this fair???
We have grave fears for the safety of the Koalas and other fauna and flora (in this
 designated Koala corridor) and also the Tomago Sand beds.
Please do not approve this Sand Quarry application as it is definitely NOT in the public
 interest,certainly not in the interest of the long suffering residents of Cabbage Tre Rd. we
 are anxiously hoping for compensation from Defence for the Contamination, so please do
 not saddle us with 15 years of sand mining on our doorstep as well.
Regards
Marian maslen

 Cabbage Tree Rd
Williamtown Ph.  




